Professor Fred W. Lott, Jr. Mathematics Department University of Northern Iowa Cedar Falls, Iowa 50613

Dear Fred:

Turn about is fair play, so I will ask you to serve on the nominating committee of the Iowa Section of the Mathematics Association of America which meets with you on April 18th, and I have asked Professor Lindsay of Coe College to serve as Chairman of the committee. According to the constitution we are to elect a Chairman, Vice-Chairman, and a Secretary-Treasurer. Normally the Vice-Chairman moves up to the Chairmanship, however, this year Professor Armentrout of the University of Iowa is apparently not to be in the state next year, so he would not move up to the Chairmanship. Thus, we would need a whole new slate of officers for next year.

If you cannot serve on the nominating committee, I would like to know as soon as possible. I hope to see you at the meeting April 18th and again at the KME Convention on May 2nd and 3rd.

Yours truly,

B. E. Gillam Secretary-Treasurer of the Iowa Section of the Mathematical Association of America

BEG: jm